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Online Services ~ Phone Tree ~ Zoom Chats ~ Masks 

Masks Required 

Masks that cover the mouth and nose help stop the spread of dis-
ease. As of May 11, they will be required in public settings in KY.�

Shining the Green Light 

Using green lights is a symbol of compassion, em-
pathy and renewal,  and a way to honor those who 
have died from CoVid-19.  Send us pictures of your 
house gone green.  
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Office Hours 
9:00 to 2:00 Tue–Fri 
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President’s Perspective 
When I got the reminder from our newsletter 

editors—Tim McGaughey (who is in training to 
take over from Janeen) and Janeen Grohsmeyer—
my first reaction was “Is it May already??!!” 

This small glitch in our lives has over the month 
of increasing numbers and deaths become a life-
changing event. Whether you’ve been working 
from home—while home schooling your children, 
working insane hours taking care of the sick, trying to keep us feed through the 
drive-up lanes or with delivery to our cars, or doing the many essential jobs that 
are allowing some of us to sit home and do the cooking, gardening or home 
projects that have been in the queue for months—this has been a long month! 
The uncertainty of when things will be “normal” again weighs on each of us. 

Along with that, the idea of “normal” may have changed for many of us. It 
may be as extreme as having a close friend or family member succumbing to 
the COVID-19. It may mean our jobs will be substantially changed or no longer 
be there. It may mean that it will take months or even years before our financial 
situation is back to “normal.” Or it just might mean that we see our place on 
this world in a different light. 

So much of what is quickly happening now will be discussed, analyzed, and 
taught about in schools for years to come. I was talking recently to an old 
friend—a long-time teacher—and we talked about the new classes that student 
teachers will certainly have about distance-learning using technology. I was 
interested to hear about a GM plant that has been repurposed to make PPE and 
ventilators and is outfitting their workers with protective gear and watches that 
beep when they come closer than 6 feet from one another. And the NASA ven-
tilator that was developed just for the COVID-19 pandemic by their engineers 
who saw a challenge. 

When we return to “normal” I think we will find that we will think a little 
differently about that “normal.” Out of this will come some new thoughts for 
each of us. Every one of us has been impacted. This is an event that has touched 
EVERYONE on this planet. And I hope we will remember our similarities and 
know that state and national boundaries are less real than the positive ways that 
the earth has taken to heal herself during our inactivity, and the ways we have 
all learned to come together, while remaining physically distanced. 
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Before I close, I want to thank the many people that have kept us all in con-
tact. 

·  To Diane Lewis, who against great odds and on a dime, managed to find 
ways for us to continue our Sunday morning gatherings. 

·  To Michele Steiner, who quickly became our Zoom guru that enabled us to 
“get together” and the hosts that have brought us together. 

·  To Richard Thornton, Larry Berry, and Roxanne Spencer who called many 
of us, with the last-century idea of the “phone tree.” 

·  To Janeen Grohsmeyer, Krystina Krueger, and Roxanne Spencer who did 
our first virtual service this last Sunday (and there will be more). 

·  To Elinor Markle, our Office Manager, who is working everyday, answer-
ing phones, and keeping the business of the church going. 

And lastly, to all of you who have kept in contact doing the many things that 
continue to keep us a treasured community, even in quarantine. 

Namaste, 

Kathie 

 

Congregational Meeting Has Been Rescheduled 

12:45PM on Sunday 7 June 2020 via Zoom or at UUCBG 

Our annual meeting that was scheduled for May has been moved to 
June 7 at 12:45PM.  We initially changed the date hoping that we would 
be able to meet again in person. But for now, we are planning on doing 
our meeting via Zoom, because of the recommendations that we con-
tinue to “socially distance.” 

We will be working out voting procedures and the format at our May 
Board Business Meeting, May 14th. We appreciate any input you have 
about this meeting and the election process that will happen. If you 
would like to offer input or suggestions, please forward them to the 
board@uubgky.org. 

 

Board Members 
Kathie Downs Richard Thornton Larry Berry 

John Forman Michele Steiner Wes Skinner 
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Taking Pre-Orders For Our New T-Shirts 

Here is the (almost) final version of the T-
shirts we will be ordering. Currently, we are 
taking pre-orders for these shirts. We will be 
ordering extras based on the sizes that we 
initially order. 

The cost will be $15 each, and shirts will 
be available in sizes Small to XXXLarge. 
Please let me know how many and what 
sizes that you need. 

Payment plans can be worked out if this 
pandemic has hit you financially. This will be 
the shirt that we can wear in groups (remem-
ber those?) to identify one another, or just to 
hang out.  

 

 
We will not be ordering until we have enough pre-orders to make it 

financially viable—in other words, we need to order 50 of them to make 
the price reasonable. So, send your pre-orders to me at 
kathiejdowns@gmail.com – or (if you don’t have email) call the office 
and let Elinor know. 

--Kathie kathiejdowns@gmail.com for pre-orders! 

 
 

Mystery Guest at Sunday Social Time 

Is your life feeling a little predictable these days? Join us for coffee 
hour on Sundays where we will have a "Mystery Guest" for the next few 
weeks! Tune in by noon with the same Zoom log in as the service. 

From Michele Steiner 
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Zoom Connect Mondays 

12:00 on Mondays – May 4, May 11, May 18, May 25 

Want to see some familiar faces? Have meaningful conversations? 
You are in luck! Join fellow UUers on Mondays at noon. Each week, we 
choose the upcoming topic. Our topic for May 4th is Patience. 

 

Caring News 

These are stressful times. Our mission to be a caring community has 
never been more important. We are going to need to call on that dedi-
cation to caring as we face the uncertainty ahead. Please know that our 
ministerial affiliates are here to help: 

·  Rev. Peter Connally - revconnolly@gmail.com 
·  Rev. Deane Oliva - cogenysis@aol.com 
·  Jennifer Hundley Batts Thomas, M. Div. - jhb.thomas@uuma.org 
 

Please call Richard Thornton at 502-593-8959 
 if you would like to be included in the phone tree. 

 

Join the UUCBG Facebook Group 

If you have an account on Facebook, you can join UUCBG’s Group, 
which can be used for discussion and sharing, and all people in the group can 
post. In contrast, our FB Page is mostly used for announcements, and only 
posts from the page administrators show up on the feed. 

 

Sign up for Slack 

The Slack app is a good place for committees and teams to do their plan-
ning and get some work done, and also support each other and offer help.   
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Thanks & Kudos…  
If you would like to recognize someone on this page,  

please send their name to editor@uubgky.org 
 

·  Thanks, Jennifer Hundley Batts Thomas , for 
connecting us with so many interesting and wel-
coming UU churches! What a gift! 

·  Michele Steiner , thank you for creating this ave-
nue for communication for us and for facilitating 
Zoom access, too. I am very grateful for the initia-
tives and creativity during such a challenging time! Much apprecia-
tion! 

·  Many thanks to Tim McGaughey , for volunteering to be co-editor of 
the newsletter! ~ Janeen 

 

				 
 � � � � � 	 � � � 
 � �
 � � � � � 	 � � � 
 � �
 � � � � � 	 � � � 
 � �
 � � � � � 	 � � � 
 � � ����
Tim McGaughey Becomes New Newsletter Editor 

When Janeen asked me about taking over the editor-
ship of the UUBG Monthly bulletin, I was not too sure 
that I could be of much help.  But I had just learned about 
a publishing program that was something between an all 
purpose editorial system and a program that would mop 
the floor, cook dinner, and tap dance its way up the stairs 
with Bojangles and Shirley Temple. I couldn’t turn that 
down, so I decided to get the program. So when Janeen 
asked me, I responded, “How can I say no to that?” I 
couldn’t, so here I am, hoping to fill Janeen’s shoes (I 
don’t think she has an 11-½ size shoe, but you get the idea!)  

I want to make the change-over as seamless as possible. The only thing dif-
ferent you may notice is the face begging everybody for material for the news-
letter has a mustache and goatee. Don’t worry, Janeen has not developed a hor-
monal imbalance. It’s just me playing editor. 
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Creating Mandalas  

On May 10th, we'll join the UU Fellowship in Greenville, SC, for our 
service. We've been invited to share pictures of mandalas that we've 
made out of natural materials (stone, flowers, pine cones, flowers, fruit 
to eat, etc.). More beautiful images are at: Greenville Minister's blog 

If you'd like to share pictures of your mandalas at that service, in 
our newsletter, or on our Facebook page, you can send pictures to edi-
tor@uubgky.org. If you're a member of the UUCBG FB group, you can 
upload your images there. 

As a community, from May 1st through May 8th, we'll be creating a 
shared mandala in the UUCBG Meditation Garden (the area between 
the buildings), and if you visit there, you can add to it. Bring stones, 
sticks, shells… any natural item that can handle the weather. 

Buddha Buddies Meets Online 

2:00PM on Sunday 10 May 

Click on this Zoom Link to join. It will be posted in the weekly update. 

Book Club 

7:00P on Sunday 10 May via Zoom 

Time is meaningless, the power of myth is forever. 
Come dissect the symbols and meanings of popular 
myths including King Arthur and that of Hinduism with 
us through Heinrich Zimmer's The King & The Corpse: 
Tales of the Soul's Conquest of Evil. Why are mythological stories so 
weird, but enduring? Does mythology still exist? Let's hang out. 

Earth Circle 

12:45 on Sunday 17 May  

If we are still practicing social distancing, there will be a Zoom meet-
ing (ID: 854 9254 1834). Otherwise, the meeting with be held in the TV 
lounge. Updates and the password for the meeting will be available in 
the Earth Circle Facebook group and in the weekly email update. 
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Onl ine Sunday Services 

Because we’re visiting with other churches, and some of them are in 
different time zones and have different schedules, the service times will 
not be consistent each week. Please check the weekly email update and 
look on our Facebook page and website for details. See the calendar at 
the end of this newsletter for meeting ID numbers. 

The Great Unknown 
Seeking Normal in a Strange New World 

11AM on Sunday 3 May with the Rev. Deane Oliva 

During these unprecedented, unpredictable, and unstable times, 
many of us find ourselves grasping for answers and anchors, searching 
for the good news. Our logical wisdom, emotional strength, and spiritual 
foundations are being tested to the core. Where are we headed? What 
do we do now? How about screaming? Nope, today let’s turn toward 
more motivational steps for moving forward, into that great unknown. 

Flower Ceremony & Volunteer Appreciation 
10:00AM on Sunday 10 May 

Rev Lisa Bovee-Kemper, UU Fellowship of Greeneville, SC  

Same Storm, Different Boats 
11AM on Sunday 17 May with the Rev. Peter Connolly 

The pandemic of 2020 is taking a toll on all of us, but for some it's 
more challenging than others. It's important for each of us to recognize 
how we are impacted by this crisis, and also important to recognize the 
variety of stressors on our neighbors and friends. Let's strengthen our 
support systems together. 

Online Visit with the UU Congregation of Marin 
12:30–1:45PM on Sunday 24 May 

Rev. Marcus Hartlief of the UU Congregation of Marin CA  

Online Visit with Northwest UU Church  
9:30AM on Sunday 31 May 

Rev. Joshua Lewis Berg Northwest UU Church, Southfield MI 
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Social  Just ice Act ion 

Please Give Directly to Third-Sunday Beneficiaries 
Thanks to your generous contributions, the Third-Sunday beneficiary 

program continues to provide needed support for many organizations, 
including our own special needs! 

The Third-Sunday Charities that were scheduled during Social Dis-
tancing will all be added in all fairness again to next year’s slate. Please 
give as you are able to any of these charities or to any of the emergency 
Covid19 funds by sending it directly to the charity of your choice. 

 
·  March  BGWC Humane Society 

 
·  April Galilean Children’s Home of Kentucky 

 
·  May Double Dollars Program at Farmer’s Mkt. 

 
·  June Kentuckians for the Commonwealth 
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#GivingTuesday is Now May 5th, 2020 �

#GivingTuesdayNow is a new global day of giving and unity that will 
take place on May 5, 2020! 

In addition to the regularly scheduled Dec. 1, 2020 #GivingTuesday, 
this day has been added as an emergency response to the unprece-
dented need caused by COVID-19. 

 

givingtuesday.org 

 

Farm Share Every Sunday from 4:00–5:00 

To avoid conflict with the online 
church services, Farm Share pickups 
will be from 4:00 to 5:00 every Sunday. 
It’s the start of a new season, so you 
can sign up with Growing Together 
Farm Share. 

 

Join UU the Vote  for “ How We Thrive! ” 

6 pm on Tuesday, May 12 

What does it mean to practice our principles dur-
ing a pandemic? What are we doing to guarantee 
free and fair elections in states targeted for voter 
suppression? How is UU the Vote rising to the chal-
lenges of COVID-19, while creating a movement to-
wards UU values in the 2020 elections? 

To find out, join in LIVE for a special update from UU the Vote.  

������������� ��
This event will feature musicians from across the country, a message 
from UUA President, the Rev. Susan Frederick-Gray, and opportuni-
ties for you to get involved and make meaningful impacts in 2020! 
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Lunchtime Heroes 

While the usual volunteer schedule is disrupted 
due to COVID-19, Room in the Inn could use help 
with sack lunches. Please consider signing up to 
bring lunch for our day shelter guests. Thanks! 

�������� ����!���� ����������� ����!���� ����������� ����!���� ����������� ����!���� ���"�#��$ "�#��$"�#��$"�#��$ ����
Coming in November 

Room in the Inn will operate out of the former Red Door Puzzle 
Rooms business at 1033 U.S. 31W ByPass when its season begins 
Nov. 15. The new location will serve as a central meeting place where 
those needing shelter can gather each evening before being transported 
to one of the churches that serve as host sites on a rotating schedule. 

Bui ldings and Grounds 

Using the Buildings  

Here are some good rules and reminders in using the UUCBG facili-
ties during our social distancing and closure. 

·  If you have any symptoms of COVID-19, do not go in any of the 
buildings of the UUCBG. Stay home and get well. 

·  Make sure you notify Office Manager Elinor Markle if you are in the 
buildings during office hours (T–F, 9–2). Call her (270-842-4060) but 
do not visit her when you are in the building and when you leave. 

·  Maintain the 6-foot distance between yourself 
and other individuals at all times. 

·  Facemasks will be worn at all times by indi-
viduals using the building in small groups.  

·  Groups may not have more than five people. 

·  Wash your hands when you enter the building and wash your hands 
when you leave the building. 

·  Bring disinfectant materials with you, and when you leave, clean all 
areas that have been touched, including door knobs and table tops. 
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Earth Care 

Change Your Outdoor Lights to a Golden Glow 

In recent years, insect population has declined drastically, due to 
pesticide, herbicide, loss of habitat, and pollution. 

Light pollution is a big part of the problem. Night-flying insects, such 
as moths, are attracted to white light, and they can waste valuable en-
ergy flying around our streetlights, security lights, and porch lights. They 
don’t, however, find yellow lights attractive, so please swap out white 
bulbs for yellow or put yellow filters around the lights sources. And turn 
them off if you’re not using them or install motion dectectors. Share the 
world with your fellow creatures! 

Signs of Spring at UUCBG 

 

The coral honeysuckle vine (Lonic-
era sempervirens) at the door to the 
Fellowship Hall is in full bloom, ready 
for the arriving hummingbirds. 

  
A cardinal has 
built her nest 
within the vines. 

Her light blue 
eggs are 
speckled . 

 
Blue Eyed Grass (a tiny iris) 
decorates the fairy garden. 

 
The chives in the Kitchen Garden 

look good enough to eat! 
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Although we are meeting virtually, many have continued (Thank You) 

with financial support of UUBG to assist with ongoing costs. This will 
enable us to open back up when it is safe to do so. If you have not 
already done so please give thoughtful consideration to sending pledge 
and donation contributions to the church by mailing a check to the office 
or arranging a payment/ transfer from your financial institution. 

Federal Government Cares Act support: Our church is classified 
as a non-profit Small Business, and as such it is qualified for the 
Paycheck Protection Program section of this legislation. The program is 
designed to assist with retaining employees, mortgage interest & utility 
cost. Our application has been submitted and is pending approval after 
a review by the Small Business Administration. 

Ongoing Stewardship Campaign: (church FY 2020/21) The time-
table for completion has been shifted to the end of May due to current 
events. Good news is, many church Members & Friends have and are 
responding, so the church can plan a budget accordingly for the upcom-
ing year. If you have not already responded please consider doing so 
by contacting Ken Kuhn. Given the current uncertainties your thoughtful 
consideration in regards to a financial pledge for next year is greatly 
appreciated. 

Regards, John Forman, Treasurer 

 

 UU World  

“This is the first, wildest, 
and wisest thing I know, 

 that the soul exists  

and that it is built entirely 
out of attentiveness.” 

~ Mary Oliver   
 uuworld.org/issues/spring-2020 
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Church Office Manager 

Elinor Markle 
office@uubgky.org 270-842-4060 

Tue–Fri from 9AM to 2PM 
 

Ministers 

Rev. Peter Connolly 
Minister Emeritus & Affiliate Minister 

revconnolly@gmail.com 
270-392-9212 

 

Rev. Dr. Claudene F. “Deane” Oliva 
Affiliate Minister 

cogenisys@aol.com 
270-779-9222 

 

Jennifer Hundley Batts Thomas 
Candidate for UU Ministry 

jhb.thomas@uuma.org 
270-792-4640 

Board of Directors 
Board@uubgky.org 

Business Mtgs: 2nd Thu 5:30PM 
Process Mtgs: 4th Thu 5:30PM 

(online meetings in May) 

President Kathie Downs 
president@uubgky.org 

V. Pres. Richard Thornton 
lakenheath64@gmail.com 
Liaison: Community Team 

Chair: Ch. Leadership Council 

Secretary Larry Berry 
secretary@uubgky.org 

Liaison: Environment Team 

Treasurer John Forman 
treasurer@uubgky.org 

Liaison: Stewardship Team 

Director Wes Skinner 

Director Michele Steiner 
Liaison: Spiritual Growth Team 
Liaison: Communication Team 

 

Teaching Staff 

RE Coordinator: Julia Harkins 
re@uubgky.org 
RE Teachers 
Julia Harkins 

 
Preschool and Nursery Care 
Lindsey Strange & River Carter 

preschool@uubgky.org 

Church Leadership Council  
3rd Wed at 6:30 PM 

clc@uubgky.org 

Chair: Richard Thornton 
Members: Team Coordinators 

and Committee Chairs 
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Community Builders 

Coordinator: ________ 
Board Liaison: Richard Thornton 

Caring 
Roxanne Spencer 

caring@uubgky.org 
 

Membership 
Sharon Crawford, Chair 

membership@uubgky.org 

Hospitality 
Greg Lynch 

hospitality@uubgky.org 

Nominating Committee 
Nominating@uubgky.org 

 

Personnel Coordination 
Kathie Downs 

personnel@uubgky.org 
 

Facilitators Right Relations 
Frank Snyder 

mediators@uubgky.org 
 

Communication 
Coord. Janeen Grohsmeyer 

Board Liaison: Michele Steiner 
comm@uubgky.org 

 
Website - web@uubgky.org 

Newsletter - editor@uubgky.org 
Editors: Tim McGaughey and 

Janeen Grohsmeyer 
Announcements@uubgky.org 

Spiritual Growth 
Coordinator: ____________ 

Board Liaison: Michele Steiner 

Sunday Services 
Diane Lewis, Chair 

3rd Wednesdays, 5:30 

RE – Discussion Forum 
Jan Garrett, Coordinator 

RE – Children 
Julia Harkins, Coordinator 

Library 
Sharon Crawford 

Amber Phillips 
 

Improving Our World 
Coordinator: ___________ 
Board Liaison: Larry Berry 

Social Justice Action 
Diane Lewis, Chair 

 

Buildings & Grounds:  
Matt Foraker 

Green Sanctuary 
Earth Care 

elm@uubgky.org 
 

Stewardship 
Coordinator: Ken Kuehn 

Board Liaison: John Forman 
3rd Wed at 5:00 PM 

 
Ass’t Treasurer: Valerie Brown 

Budget Drive: Ken Kuehn 
Endowment: Delaire Rowe 
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DATE TIME EVENT Zoom ID  

Fri 1 May All day Mandala Creation Begins   
    

Mon 3 May 11:00A Service: Rev. Deane Oliva  93329699697 
Mon 3 May 12:30P UUCBG Coffee Hour 93329699697 
Mon 4 May 12:00N Zoom Connect: Patience  97971249367 
Tue 5 May All day Giving Tuesday  
Fri 8 May  6:00P Mandala Completed  

    
Sun 10 May 10:00A Service: Flower Ceremony   
Sun 10 May 11:30A UUCBG Coffee Hour 99354312802 
Sun 10 May 2:00P Buddha Buddies 92257651136 
Sun 10 May 7:00P Book Club  
Mon 11 May 12:00N Zoom Connect 97971249367 
Thu 14 May  Board Meeting  

    
Sun 17 May 11:00A Service: Rev. Peter Connolly  95066517551 
Sun 17 May 12:30P UUCBG Coffee Hour 95066517551 
Sun 17 May 12:45P Earth Circle 85492541834 
Mon 18 May 12:00N Zoom Connect 97971249367 

    
Sun 24 May 11:00A UUCBG Coffee Hour 94426264514 
Sun 24 May 12:30P Service: Rev. Marcus Hartlief   
Mon 25 May 12:00N Zoom Connect 97971249367 

    
Sun 31 May 9:30A Service: Rev. Joshua L. Burg   
Sun 31 May 11:00A UUCBG Coffee Hour  99584517061 

  JUNE  
Sun 7 Jun 12:45P Congregational Mtg  
 

Farm Share pickups are every Sunday from 4:00 to 5:00. 

 


